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Over the years, many, many pastors have attempted to wake up
the  dead  religious  churches  in  our  nation  by  constantly
reminding the church-goers they are to be obedient to the LORD
Jesus Christ. These pretenders in our churches do not have
good soil for the Kingdom of God and have no fruit so they
have become a breeding place for religion, demons, demonic
strongholds, deception, love of the world, and many church-
goers show no fruit of being born from above. It is evident
the religious in America do not like to talk about demons and
the demonic spiritual world overtaking this nation. Religious
people turn a blind eye to such Scriptures that command us to
resist the evil in this nation. Most church-goers in America
have no idea that one-third of the ministry of Jesus Christ on
this earth was dealing with demons, demonic sickness, and
demonic destruction of the human body. So in Matthew 12:26,
Jesus is dealing with the religious leaders of His day after
they accuse Him of having a demon so it is no great surprise
that out of the mouth of Jesus came these words, “If Satan
cast out Satan, he is divided against himself. How then will
his kingdom stand?”

The reason the religious leaders in Jesus’ day did not deal
with demons nor cast out demons is because they were a part of
the  religious  kingdom  of  Satan.  The  reason  most  of  our
churches  in  America  ignore  Satan  and  refuse  to  deal  with
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demons  and  cast  out  demons  is  because  most  of  America’s
churches are part of Satan’s religious kingdom. Jesus told the
religious leaders in Matthew 12:28, “But if I cast out demons
by the Spirit of God, surely the Kingdom of God has come upon
you. Most churches in America are not part of the Kingdom of
God but will work to expand the religious Kingdom of Satan in
America.

It is clear that the fruit of the American Church is from the
Kingdom of Satan and not the Kingdom of God. Because someone
says they are a Christian does not mean they are Christians.
“You  will  know  them  by  their  fruit.”  The  fruit  of  our
religious institutions that man has built in America is hell
and the ways of hell. This explains why the religious church
in America is so silent. Our American churches do not cast out
Satan because Satan does not cast out Satan. America now has
more false religious churches, evil spirits, demons, demonic
strongholds,  rulers,  spiritual  forces  of  wickedness,  high
places, and false prophets than any nation in this world by
far. America’s false religion is causing our nation to reap a
nightmare harvest of religious hell and Satanic ways.

Most of you say Jesus is your LORD but your actions do not
prove that. Your in-action correctly tell of your falling away
from the living God and that He is not your Lord! For years
now  the  American  Church  has  been  tolerating  evil  and  has
remained silent when the demonic systems of this world invaded
our nation. The Christian Community was warned in 1963 that
Communists/Marxists agents from the Frankfurt School in New
York  had  declared  war  on  Christianity  in  America,  our
morality, our family structure, our children, and the American
Church totally ignored the warnings. But don’t take my word!!!
Look at the church in America today as the enemies of Christ
exalt  themselves  against  the  Word  of  God  and  so-called
Christians are silent and remain in their safe zones. When the
enemies of God said that God was not Creator and that man
evolved, the church in America was silent and did not practice



the Lordship of Christ in our nation. When the enemies of God
assaulted  our  Christian  values  and  our  moral  compass,
Christians in America remained silent and did not practice the
Lordship of Christ in our nation.

In recent years, when the enemies of Christ begin to change
the meaning of our language, the false church in America did
not respond with the truth of God’s Word. When the enemies of
God  began  to  assault  the  gender  of  men  and  women,  and
thousands of people, young and old, were mutilated by evil
surgeons and the American Church did not proclaim the Word of
God that God created male and female. No! Our actions proved
that so-called Christians were church-goers and not Christians
at all. We fell away from the living God and were silent. We
were  silent  during  the  homosexual  revolution,  the  sexual
revolution, and when the enemies of God took the Bible, His
laws, and prayer out of our culture, the demonic church of
Satan in America remained silent and would not fight to get
them back. Why not? – Satan does not cast out Satan!!! Jesus
said, “You will know them by their fruit.”

Even at this hour the American Church is silent when the
enemies of God go on the internet, social media, television,
movies, and late night talk shows and rail assaults against
our Christian morality, the Word of God, and God Himself and
the American Church is silent and remain in their safe zones.
No, those who claim to be Christians, your actions do not line
up with the Word of God. Jesus said those who hear the Word of
God but do not act on it, build their houses on the sand and
today, the storms of life are destroying home after home in
this nation. Jesus said, “You will know them by their fruit.”
So-called Christians in America, God has your number. You fool
a lot of people but you don’t fool God!!! God knows who your
real father is!!!!! If you were of Jesus, you would be doing
the deeds of Jesus!!! Jesus said to the religious in Mathew
12:30, “He who is not with Me is against Me, and he who does
not gather with Me scatters abroad.”



There is a reason it is so important that Christians who make
Jesus their LORD and resist the evil before them. In the 1600s
when  the  Puritans  and  Pilgrims  were  coming  to  America  to
escape severe religious persecution in England while at the
same time Sir Francis Bacon, a demonic occultist and Satan
worshipper was working in secret bringing occultist to America
promising them that America would be the New Atlantis, an
occult utopia. When the Christians found out about this secret
evil plan, they “aggressively resisted the Sir Bacon forces of
evil” while influencing the Founding Fathers to give them a
Constitution with inalienable rights from God to protect the
citizens against ruthless governments. This story has been
lost in history until Paul McGuire recently discovered it in
his research. What a contrast between the Christians in 1600
and so-called Christians today in America!! Without Christians
resisting the evil before them in 1600, America would not have
our Constitution and our rights from God. Because so-called
Christians are not resisting the evil in this nation today, we
are losing our Constitution and rights from God. The moral of
this story is simple – those who resist evil are Christians
and those who do not are lost.

The  time  for  playing  religious  games  in  our  churches  in
America is over. If you say Jesus is your LORD, you must bring
forth fruit that shows it. To be a pretender, is mocking God.
God is not mocked; whatsoever you sow that shall you reap. We
have tried to fool God long enough. Judgment is for those who
claim  to  be  a  Christian  but  their  life  and  fruit  show
something else. Yes, the time of church pretenders are over.
“Those who hate the LORD would pretend obedience to Him and
their time of punishment would be forever!” (Psalm 81:15)

Every day, every minute, every second, something is telling me
to quit, to back off, chill out, ease up – things will get
better. Even now God is shaking everything that can be shaken.
No things will not get better until Christians change their
thinking and get back to obedience to our LORD Jesus Christ.



In America, with all our freedoms, Christians do just about
anything we please. We wrap it in our religion and the Name of
Jesus but it has gotten us into one big spiritual mess. Only
Jesus  and  our  obedience  to  Him  will  get  us  out  of  this
spiritual mess. You can believe that and become part of the
solution – or we may perish as a nation. God bless I remain
His warrior servant and watchman, Glynn Adams
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